
		





 THIS WEEK’S CALENDAR REMINDERS

Sunday, July 23rd - 2 p.m. - Chair Volleyball - Big Room - come practice for  Wednesday!


Sunday, July 23rd - 3:30 p.m. - Ice Cream Social - Dining Room, bring your bowl & spoon, 50¢ scoop

You’re	invited	to	a	tour	of	the	Timber	Valley	Garden	Wednesday	July	26th		-	8	a.m.	to	noon


Follow  the Timber Fun Days Calendar all week.

Take Part - Have Fun - Stay Cool!


Friday, July 28th - 6 p.m. - Dessert Potluck - Awards Night - Entertainment - Come!

Saturday, July  29th, 9 a.m. -  Coffee & Donuts Social - Dining Room - Hear & tell tall tales!

	(Keep	track	of	regularly	scheduled	weekly	activities	on	the	monthly	on-line	Team-up	calendar)


   ☀  ☀  July Sunshine Person is Carolyn Pennington- Lot #201- (928)-201-8963 ☀  ☀ 


IN MEMORIAM, KEIKE JOHNSON

by Jackie Deal


Pronunciation of her name was “Cake-ee” not Kee-key and with gentle good humor, 
she would let you know. Few of us knew her given name was Virginia. Keike  and her 
husband Bob were well known in the park; attending many functions including games 
and movie night. Right up till the end, Keike played a rousing game of Chair Volley 
Ball. Everyone enjoyed knowing her and called her a sweetheart.  Keike was born in 
Norfolk, Virginia in 1936. She and Bob were married for almost 56 years. She had four 
daughters when she and Bob were married and they made a loving family. In 1992 they 
began traveling and after a few years were bored so they began working in RV parks 
and hosting in National Park campgrounds.  In 2012 they first came to Timber Valley 

and on April 22, 2016, they moved into Timber Valley SKP Park.  Keike will be missed by all who 
knew and loved her. We are glad that Bob intends to remain here in Timber Valley as long as he can. 


HOW’S YOUR SHED DOOR?

In the report from our park manager read at last Thursday’s Open Board Meeting, it was stated that a 
good number of shed doors have had to be repaired lately.  It is realized that heavy tools such as 
shovels and rakes, etc. hanging on the inside of the door are often to blame.  Every park member is 
advised to remove such things, putting them elsewhere.  By doing this your door and the hinges will 
hold up much longer.  Please comply with this request sooner rather than later!


ANTS IN THE CLUBHOUSE!

Help control ants in the club house.  Many have trailed their way to waste baskets where someone has 
deposited a soda can.  Two wrongs at once !   It is a No-No to put any food  or drink garbage in a 
clubhouse trash can that isn’t removed following the event at which it was deposited.  Secondly and 
very important is that right outside the upper parking lot door is a recycle can for depositing  soda 
cans or bottles.  Be aware and do your part to keep the ants out.    


NO COMMITTEE MEETINGS THIS WEEK  

Attend Annual Meeting and Timber Fun Days Events instead!


(Continue to page 2)
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FROM  THE OFFICE

One more reminder:  Take the couple of minutes needed to check with the office to be sure your 
information is current and correct.  We never know when a situation could arise for the office to need 
to notify your emergency contacts.  Keep that information current.  

We have enjoyed Melissa Hannah assisting in the office for the past two years and will miss her 
smiling face and always helpful attitude.  She will be missed.  She will remain until August 11th as her 
replacement, Kristi Nilsson works alongside learning the ropes.  Stop in and say your goodbyes to 
Melissa while you meet and greet Kristi  Our best wishes to both for happy futures.











Enjoy your 
week!


